
 
 

Update: Deputies Identify Armed Robbery Suspect After DUII Crash 
May 22, 2021 

 
On Thursday, May 20, 2021, at around 1:52 p.m., Washington County 

Sheriff’s Office deputies responded to a three-car crash on Tualatin 

Valley Hwy. Near SW 170th Avenue in the community of Aloha. As 

deputies arrived, they saw several vehicles were involved in the 

crash, including a 2015 Volkswagen Passat, driven by 29-year-old 

Kenrry Bay. While investigating the crash, deputies saw signs that led 

them to believe Mr. Bay may be intoxicated.  

 

A witness to the crash told deputies that Mr. Bay had thrown a bag 

into nearby bushes before they arrived. Deputies located the bag and 

found a CO2-powered BB gun, alcohol, and narcotic paraphernalia 

inside. The alert deputies also recognized Mr. Bay and his vehicle from the armed robbery call at the 

Chevron gas station Tuesday night.  

 

Mr. Bay was transported to a local hospital for minor injuries, where he was treated and released. The 

others involved in the crash were not injured. 

 

Mr. Bay was lodged in the Washington County Jail for robbery in the second degree, driving under the 

influence of intoxicants, menacing, theft in the second degree and criminal driving while suspended on 

a misdemeanor level. 

 

Detectives from the Sheriff’s Office Violent Crimes Unit assisted deputies with this investigation and 

played a pivotal role in the apprehension of Mr. Bay. Detectives from the Violent Crimes Unit are called 

upon to investigate serious violent crimes such as homicides, suspicious deaths, adult sexual assaults, 

kidnappings, robberies, extortion, serious assaults, elder abuse, and missing persons. 

 

On Tuesday, May 18, 2021, at around 7:30 p.m., Washington County Sheriff’s Office deputies 

responded to an armed robbery call at the Chevron gas station located at 19165 SW Tualatin-Valley 

Hwy. Workers at the gas station reported that an unidentified customer robbed them with a black 

handgun in his waistband. 

The male suspect is described as having black hair and beard, with his hair in a bun under a baseball 

hat. The suspect was wearing black latex gloves. He left in a newer dark blue VW Passat, headed 

eastbound on SW Tualatin-Valley Hwy. 

If you have any information about this man’s identity, please contact the Washington County Sheriff’s 

Office at 503-629-0111. Case No. 50-21-7047. 

https://www.co.washington.or.us/Sheriff/FightingCrime/CriminalInvestigations/violent-crimes-unit.cfm

